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COUNCIL CONTACT
MAYOR JIM PARSONS
Tel: (709) 637-1537 (City Hall) 
Cell: (709) 632-0992 
E-mail: Jim.Parsons@cornerbrook.com

DEPUTY MAYOR BILL GRIFFIN 
Tel: (709) 785-2784 
E-mail: bgriffin@cornerbrook.com

COUNCILLOR VAUGHN GRANTER 
Tel: (709) 639-9532  
E-mail: vgranter@cornerbrook.com

COUNCILLOR LINDA CHAISSON  
Tel: (709) 634-6635  
E-mail: lchaisson@cornerbrook.com

COUNCILLOR BERND STAEBEN  
Tel: (709) 634-3468  
E-mail: bstaeben@cornerbrook.com

COUNCILLOR JOSH CAREY  
Tel: (709) 634-7291 
E-mail: jcarey@cornerbrook.com

COUNCILLOR TONY BUCKLE  
Tel: (709) 639-8661
 E-mail: tbuckle@cornerbrook.com

COLOURS OF  
CORNER BROOK FESTIVAL 
FRIDAY, OCTOBER 11 
CITY HALL & WEST STREET 
9:00 AM-3:00 PM
To welcome over 4500 visitors on the 
MCS Meraviglia we are planning a 
festival of local customs and heritage 
Indigenous arts and culture,
local musicians and craftspeople.

BUDGET COMMENTS 
HAVE YOUR SAY on the 
2020 budget. To review the 
topics and make comments: 
cornerbrook.com/2020Budget.

ACTIVE TOTS 
Every Tuesday and Thursday in 
October. Join the dress up Halloween 
party on October 31.

FIRE PREVENTION WEEK
OCTOBER 6-12 
The Theme this year is “Not every 
hero wears a cape. Plan and practise 
your escape.” Check the website and 
social media for events.

KEY DATES AND RECREATION ACTIVITIES

WASTEWATER SYSTEM: 
The sanitary sewer flushing program is 80% complete, all 9 lift stations have been serviced and a cell 
upgrade has been performed at Riverside Drive sewage treatment plant.

WATER DISTRIBUTION SYSTEM: 
All of the 837 fire hydrants have been serviced and 50% winterized. The water main flushing program 
is 95% complete and the service to the City’s pumping stations and 20 pressure regulating stations is 
complete. 

WATER & WASTEWATER SERVICE: 
The City has responded to 626 water or wastewater requests, 88 water outages issued, 83-road 
closure and 23 precautionary boil water advisories. 

A total of 7700 tonnes of asphalt was placed 
in Corner Brook in 2019.

PARTS OF: Curling St; Griffin Dr; Petries St

PARTS OF:  Lundrigan Dr; Westmount; 
Broadway; Mt. Bernard Ave; Strattons Rd; 
Wheelers Rd; Walsh St; Elizabeth St; O’Connell; 
Atlantic Ave; Kawaja Dr; Country Rd; Caribou 
Rd

PARTS OF: Brookfield Ave; Main St; West St; 
Confederation Dr; Maple Valley Rd; Maple 
Valley Rd

PARTS OF: Humber Rd; Riverside Dr;  Westview 
Ave; Doves Rd Extension; Premier Dr; Humber 
Rd; Clarence St

ATV - NEW ROUTE  
IN CORNER BROOK
Thank you to the hundreds of ATV riders who 
respectfully used the new ATV trail. The feedback 
has been very positive and it has brought many 
new tourists to the Downtown. If you would like 
to report any comments please use the 24/7 
Customer Service Line: 709-637-1666.

SUSTAINABILITY
COMPOSTING AND FALL CLEAN UP
Fall leaf collection program is from November 
18-22. Leaves must be put in clear bags and left 
at the curb on the day of your collection. Crews 
will pick up the bags of leaves for composting. 

WATER CONSERVATION
Newfoundland has the highest per capita 
water usage IN THE WORLD!! Using a low-flow 
showerhead can save over 50 liters of water 
during a 10-minute shower. 
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THE CORNER BROOK MILL WHISTLER ROAD TRAIN

JUBILEE FIELD UPDATE

COME HOME YEAR 
Thank you
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The Corner Brook Mill Whistler Road Train was a tremendous addition to our tourism season.
Residents and many tourist enjoyed the train ride in the City. Discussions and plans are being
made for next year to possibly continue the train in Corner Brook.

CITY OF CORNER BROOK CONTACT: 24/7 Customer Service Line: 709-637-1666

REPORT A POTHOLE: 709-637-1666
For more information about the City of Corner Brook: WWW.CORNERBROOK.COM

5 PARK STREET, P.O. BOX 1080, CORNER BROOK, NL, CANADA A2H 6E1

Thanks to the support of the Federal and Provincial Government, the City of Corner 
Brook is able to proceed with the Jubilee Field Building reconstruction. A contract 
has been awarded to Brook Construction in the amount of $1,779,855 (HST 
included). Work has begun with demolition of the former building and removal of 
trees. The new building is anticipated to be complete by June 1, 2020.

The Corner Brook Come Home Year 
Celebrations was a tremendous success 
and we would like to thank the committee 
president Gladys Batten, the entire committee, 
sponsors, supporters, the fantastic people 
of Corner Brook and all the visitors for the 
tremendous support of all of the events.   

INFRASTRUCTURE CORNER UPDATE

• �East Valley Storm sewer project is complete 
$482,178

• �Main Street Bridge is complete $4,895,319
• �St. Mary’s Brook culvert project is complete 

$165,122
• �Work has started on Gale / Cochrane 

waterline replacement, completion expected 
late October $544,061

• �Major Bertram Butler Trail has started in 
September $162,609

• �West Street/ Main Street traffic signal 
replacement project started September 23 
$264,915

• �Georgetown Road water lateral replacement 
is in progress, completion expected late 
October $375,688

• �Bayview Heights waterline replacement 
complete $223,852

Phases 1 and 2 of the Combined Sewer Separation Projects are complete. Phase 3 work is 
underway however, is near completion. The total cost of the Combined Sewer Separation Project 
is over $10 million.


